
 September 12, 2024 

 

 

 

As Vice-President of the Smyrna School District Board of Education, I would 

like to address an article published early this morning by Exceptional Delaware. 

The article falsely claimed that Assistant Superintendent, Mrs. Judy, was 

terminated by the Board at Tuesday night's meeting. Without waiver of the 

Board's Executive Session privilege, the Board in no way discussed or voted on a 

termination of Mrs. Judy’s contract or anything adverse to Mrs. Judy in any 

manner. The author claimed having reliable sources on this matter but could not 

have been further from the truth. I am certain I speak on behalf of the Board 

when I say we would like to thank Exceptional Delaware for quickly removing the 

article and publishing a personal apology to Mrs. Judy, once they learned that 

their information was untrue. Mrs. Judy is, and has always been, an employee in 

excellent standing and held in the highest esteem, and the Board knows she is an 

asset to the District. We are sorry for any negativity this has brought Mrs. Judy 

and her family personally and the District as a whole. The Board strives to 

improve the Smyrna School District at all times and thanks each and every one of 

you for your continued support. 

  

Sincerely 

Jonathan Snow 

Vice-President 

 


